
RANCHO VENTANA RV PARK 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

FEBRUARY 17, 2009 
 

M I N U T E S 
 
PRESENT:    S. Casorso, R. Gordon, S. Hunley, M. Myers, W. Orriss 
  K. Zidar (recorder) 
 
W. Orriss reported that Executive Sessions were held on January 19, 2009 and 
February 7, 9, 10, 11, & 13, 2009 regarding personnel matters. 
 
1.0 CALL TO ORDER 
 

W. Orriss called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m. 
 

2.0 OPEN FORUM 
 

Lot 32 – C. Thachyk.  Commented on the statement received from the Board of 
Directors recently.  She felt that the tone of the statement sounded like a Board 
trying to justify a decision to not re-hire Ana, which would be an unpopular 
decision.  She hoped that she was wrong.  She asked the Board members if they 
were aware that many years ago Ana worked for approximately 3 months without 
being paid when the Park had financial problems.  She stated that it would be hard 
to replace that kind of loyalty.  She also felt that Ana’s ability to relate to so many 
different personalities in this Park would also be irreplaceable.  She had heard 
rumors mentioned that Ana had quit before – she knew these were false. She 
stated that in today’s poor economy someone very qualified may be hired, but 
when the economy strengthens, she wondered if that person would stay.  “Who 
could be more qualified to handle Ana’s job than Ana?”  She asked the Board to 
take these comments, which were not only hers, but which represented many 
homeowners feelings, under advisement.  She concluded by saying “Do we not 
owe Ana the same loyalty as she has shown us in the past?” 
 

3.0 APPROVAL OF THE JANUARY 13, 2009 MINUTES 
 

MOTION 09/02/01 
 MOVED BY:  M. Myers 
 SECONDED BY: S. Hunley 

THAT the minutes of the January 13, 2009 Board of Directors meeting be 
approved as presented. 

 CARRIED. 
 
4.0 COMMITTEE REPORTS 
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4.1 ARCHITECTURAL 
 

T. Swarts presented the report attached as Appendix A. 
 

4.2 MAINTENANCE 
 

R. Gordon presented the report.  He stated that the Maintenance 
Committee are in the process of completing some small projects around 
the Park.  The most recent project was to redo the backflow units.  There 
were 5 to do.  He thanked Jim Lindgren, Grant Meek, Barry Henderson, 
and Sid Byma for doing the work as quickly as possible.  They worked 
very hard on this project and have collectively spent 96 man hours saving 
the Park an estimated $4,800. in wages.  The cost of the project was 
$929.76.  
 
The Maintenance team is putting together a list of summer projects for 
Wes and will be completing 10 projects before the end of the winter. 
 

4.3 SOCIAL 
 

B. MacAvoy presented the report attached as Appendix B. 
 

4.4 FINANCE 
 

M. Myers presented the report. He has been in contact with our accountant 
providing the 2008 information for the 2008 audit and tax returns.  
Preliminary 2008 year end results indicate that we are in the black by 
approximately $10,000. There are a few loose ends to clean up with the 
IRS but they are just about finished. 
 

4.5 COMMUNICATIONS 
 

M. A. Gordon presented the report attached as Appendix C. 
 

4.6 OPERATIONS 
 

Nothing to report. 
 

5.0 UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 

5.1 UPDATE ON OFFICE MANAGER POSITION 
 

W. Orriss presented the report.  This has been a major undertaking which 
started in November 2008 when Ana gave the Board her verbal notice of 
resignation. 
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The process has been a long one, with some surprises along the way.  The 
Board made some decisions that prompted a Board Statement dated 
February 12, 2009 to be issued hoping that it would help everyone to 
understand and appreciate this Board’s commitment to the Park. 
 
An overview of the process follows.  Thirteen applications were received 
for the position.  On January 19th, the Board met and shortlisted 6 
applicants.  During the time that the Board was contacting the shortlist, 
two applicants withdrew leaving a shortlist of four.  On February 9th Ana 
re-entered the process leaving 5 shortlisted applicants who were 
interviewed on February 9th and 10th. 
 
The Board deliberated on February 11th having a unanimous first choice 
for the position.  The successful candidate is Yasika Casarez.   
 
Yasika is from Blythe, married, and has two children.  She has operated 
her own business for several years.  The Board feels that Yasika is 
outgoing, pleasant, mature, sincere, and will be concerned for the well-
being of our Park.  She will start on February 18th. 
 
The Board wished Ana well in her future endeavors and advised that Ana 
has been given a generous separation package. 
 

5.2 ITEMS AWAITING ATTORNEY ACTION 
 

Two items have been turned over to Guralnik & Gilliland, our legal 
counsel, for action and finalization.  These include Lot 132 – the Martins 
and their non-conforming storage shed; and Lot 124 – the Mapsens and 
their non-conforming park model placement. 
 

5.3 UPDATE ON THE RE-DRAWING OF OUR CONTROLLING 
DOCUMENTS 

 
S. Casorso reported that all the documents have been sent to the lawyers 
and that we have gotten the draft copies of the Rules but are awaiting the 
draft copies the the CC&R’s. 
 

5.4 ARCHITECTURAL ITEMS AWAITING BOARD DECISIONS 
 

The items on the table were not covered by the CC&R’s.  They were not 
major items, but more in the line of questions.  The Board has delivered 
their decisions and the items will be incorporated into the new CC&R’s. 
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5.5 ALARM SYSTEM UPDATE 
 

W. Orriss advised that the Board has contacted the alarm system company 
“Get Alarmed Security” and have confirmed that their quotation from July 
14, 2008 to upgrade our alarm system is still valid.  The amount quoted 
was $3,060.00 with monthly monitoring fees of $25.95 per month. 
 
MOTION 09/02/02 
MOVED BY:  M. Myers 
SECONDED BY: S. Casorso 
THAT the Board upgrade the security system with Get Alarmed Security 
in the amount of $3,060.00; 
AND THAT the monthly monitoring fees of $29.95 be approved. 
CARRIED. 
 
The Board would like to have the company come to Blythe from Indio to 
prepare a surveillance camera package.  There is no charge for the 
package preparation but there will be a $180.00 travel fee. 
 
MOTION 09/02/03 
MOVED BY:  R. Gordon 
SECONDED BY: S. Hunley 
THAT the Board approve the $180.00 travel fee to Get Alarmed Security 
for the surveillance camera package. 
CARRIED. 
 
The surveillance cameras would be digital and accessible by security code 
on the internet on a 24/7 basis. 
 

5.6 STATUS OF EDISON/STREET LIGHT ISSUE 
 

R. Gordon reported that the cost for a single light pole is between $2,500. 
- $3,500.,which would run a total of $15,000. - $22,000. for the lights 
required in the Park.  The Board decided to look at other options for 
lighting.  He thanked Dennis Keith for all his help on the project. 
 

5.7 PROGRESS ON THE SOLAR POWER SYSTEM INVESTIGATION 
 

W. Orriss reported that the company is still putting the package together.  
There were several unanswered questions but hopefully the package will 
be completed shortly for review. 
 

5.8 GARBAGE AND RECYCLING COMMENTS 
 

R. Gordon stated that from October 2007 until February 2008 this Park 
had 4 dumpsters.  They were dumped 3 times a week at a cost of 
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approximately $9,300. per year.  Due to cooperation by our residents, this 
Park only requires 2 dumpsters, which are dumped twice a week (on 
Monday and Friday mornings between 8:30 a.m. and 9:00 a.m.).  To date 
the cost is $3,800 – a savings of $5,500.  Congratulations to all. 
 
He advised that we now have a DRY TRASH trailer on Lot 210.  Dry 
trash is any item that does not contain food products, such as palm fronds, 
wood products, paper items, cardboard; flattened soap, milk, water and 
liquor containers. 
 
We do have an area to recycle most beverage containers such as soda and 
beer cans, as well as soda, water and beer bottles.  Please crush the soda 
and beer cans.  New to the recycling area is a spot beside the dumpster for 
wine bottles (not wine boxes – they go over to the dry trash trailer on Lot 
210 as do the beer and soda boxes). 
 
He thanked all residents who continue to help keep the dumpsters free of 
the dry trash materials.  He asked landlords to please remind their tenants. 
 
He extended a special thanks to L. Birtch, W. Short, and D. Edwards for 
their countless hours working with this program. 
 

6.0 CORRESPONDENCE 
 

6.1 LETTER FROM A. WILSON, LOT  154 REGARDING REQUIRED 
PROOF OF AGE  

 
S. Hunley read the letter attached as Appendix D.1, as well as the reply 
attached as Appendix D.2. 
 

6.2 LETTER FROM J. ALLEN, LOT 47 REGARDING DOCUMENTS RE-
WRITE 

 
S. Hunley read the email attached as Appendix E.1, as well as the reply 
attached as Appendix E.2.  Also attached as Appendix E.3 is a response by 
J. Allen. 
 

6.3 LETTER FROM S. & B. MYERS, LOT 182 REGARDING 
TRESSPASSERS 

 
S. Hunley read the letter attached as Appendix F.  She stated that the 
Myers expressed thanks for the memo that had been sent out to all 
homeowners but that they were still having problems.   
 

7.0 NEW BUSINESS 
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7.1 UPGRADE/REPLACEMENT OF HALL SOUND SYSTEM 
 

R. Gordon advised that we now have a new sound system and thanked A. 
Wilson for his efforts and assistance with getting it set up.  The Social 
Committee purchased the system. 

 
MOTION 09/02/04 
MOVED BY:  R. Gordon 
SECONDED BY: S. Casorso 
THAT the Board take $500.00 from the Reserve Fund for reimbursement 
to the Social Committee for the purchase of the new sound system. 
CARRIED. 
 

7.2 EFFECT OF NPG INCREASE ON MAINTENANCE FEES 
 

M. Myers reported that the Board received an unannounced increase of 
$1,650. per year for cable services from NPG.  At this time there will be 
no impact on the Maintenance Fees from this increase. 
 

7.3 SUMMER SECURITY – OWNERS’ USE OF OUTSIDE PERSONS TO 
CHECK UNITS 

 
W. Orriss reported that the Board has talked with our insurance agent 
about possible liabilities to the Park if owners hire someone to enter and 
check their homes during the off-season. 
 
All liabilities would lie with the Owner and it is their responsibility to hire 
people with licenses and/or insurance in place. 
 
The Board will prepare a complete guideline for procedures, as well as 
times that these people would be able to get in to the Park.  Owners are not 
to give out the Owners Entry Code or gate clickers.  The winter visitors’ 
code will be deleted May 1st, 2009. 
 
The Board is also discussing the possibility of our staff doing a visual-only 
check on all properties as they do their weekly check on the irrigation 
systems.   
 
This information will be finalized by the March 10th, 2009 Board meeting. 
 

7.4 POSTING FLYERS AND NOTICES AROUND THE OFFICE AND 
RECREATION AREA 

 
S. Hunley has been made aware that there are problems with notices being 
posted in the Library.  The space is so cluttered and there are so many that 
people are not even reading them.   
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The Social Committee has 2 information easels in the Library and one in the 
Recreation Hall as well as a bulletin board in the Recreation Hall.  The Social 
Committee will continue with what they do but everyone else is requested to 
bring their notices to the Office and they will be handed over to the 
Communications Committee who will post them accordingly. 

 
She has also been in contact with the owner of the company who owns the 
bulletin boards in the breezeway.  She has been advised that they will be 
pulling all their boards from the area.  She asked about purchasing the 
bulleting board.  She will be meeting with a representative on February 
21st to discuss the possibility. 
 
The Communication Committee will be looking after the Social Calendar.  
It is available on-line and if anyone has any suggestions or comments, 
please forward them to the Committee. 
 

7.5 COMMENTS ON CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
 

S. Hunley reported that she is still working on this matter and requested 
that members keep an eye on the Communication Board.  She will pass on 
any information as soon as she gets it. 
 

7.6 LEGAL REQUIREMENTS FOR UPDATING POOL AND SPA 
 

R. Gordon reported that the Health Inspector did an inspection and 
everything was very good except that with new regulations, our drains are 
now non-conforming so they will have to be replaced.  The cost is not yet 
known, but it is something that must be done. 
 

7.7 NEW ENTRY BOX FOR US POSTAL SYSTEM 
 

R. Gordon advised that there is a new box outside the entrance for fire and 
police.  The US postal system now requires their own box with their own 
key (they were offered a clicker but that was not satisfactory).  There will 
be a new box installed next week. 
 

8.0 NEXT MEETING DATE 
 

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 10, 2009 at 2:30 p.m.  
 

9.0 ADJOURNMENT - The meeting adjourned at 2:20 p.m. 
 
 
 
Warren Orriss     Kathy Zidar 
President     Recorder 
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